Kings Ripton Parish Council Meeting
M2

A meeting of Kings Ripton Parish Council was held at Kings Ripton Village hall, School Lane, kings Ripton, PE28 2NL on Tuesday 15 July at 7pm.

Present:
Councillors Ros Townsend (Chair), Brian Petre, Philip Rayner, Rebecca Rayner, County Councillor Michael Tew, District Councillor Robin Howe and 3 members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES

Councillor Matthew Podbury

2. DECLARATION OF INTEREST

There was no declaration of interest.

3. MINUTES

Copies of the minutes held 18 Mar 2014 (M8) had been circulated following their informal approval by the Chairman. It was proposed, seconded and RESOLVED to approve the minutes as a correct record and were duly signed by the Chairman.

4. REPORTS FROMDISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS

REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR

DC Howe spoke about the SGP 14 and said that the location of the sound monitors had been confirmed. There were 4 in Kings Ripton – 2 in Roy Collett’s land and 2 at the other end of the village. There were also monitors in other villages, Abbots Ripton, Bury, Wood Walton etc. There was no need for car passes as the road would not be closed. There was an emergency number and residents were urged to complain if the sound was a problem. If not the SGP and the Council would assume the sound reduction measures were doing their job.
DC Howe also reported that there were changes at HDC in the top management in the last 6 months. All were asked to reapply for their jobs and there were many new appointments which were welcomed as they had an understanding of the need for customer service. To reduce expenditure they were sharing services with South Cambridgeshire like IT Services, building control etc.

REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR

CC Tew reported that they had removed all 9 residents from the Kings Ripton Care Home (kings Ripton Road, Huntingdon side) due to safeguarding issues. It would not be used in future.
5. ROAD IMPROVEMENT SCHEME
Mr M Ankers from HDC visited last Friday and met with Cllr Townsend plus other residents. He looked and examined the issues, making notes, taking into account the bus shelter and the bridge. He will report with some proposals. Cllr Petre wanted to clarify the current position. It was explained that the proposals would be brought to the PC to approve or otherwise before any monies were committed. The only monies committed at present was £1000 towards the approved scheme.

6. CODE OF CONDUCT
The HDC Code of Conduct had been circulated to all councillors for adoption prior to the meeting. It was unanimously AGREED to adopt the HDC Code of Conduct.

7. VILLAGE MAINTENANCE PROGRAMME

A walk round was arranged with Cllrs Townsend and Petre with D Vacher from HDC. He made the following points:

If hedgerows back onto your land it is your responsibility to keep them tidy and not allow them to encroach onto the pathways. Mr Vacher would contact the householders.

Mr Vacher’s Dept dealt with the paths and verges including the mound opposite Walden Farmhouse, Quaker Closedown to School Lane and from Quaker Close up.
Mr Vacher will report back on who is responsible for hedgerows and any progress. He also said that tidying up will be part of the 3rd cut. Cllrs would give 2 weeks for him to report back.

8. PARISH PLAN
See attached comments on the draft plan
9. PARISH COUNCIL NOTICEBOARD

Ongoing

10. STRAW LORRIES THROUGH KINGS RIPTON

Chairman did take a photo of this as it spilled all over the road. The police were not interested so Cllr P Rayner would take this up with the relevant people. He will revisit in September.

11. REDEVELOPMENT OF WYTON AIRFIELD
Chairman had asked for the presentation which had not yet been received. She found it quite disturbing that no thought had been given as to how it would connect to other areas or that the infrastructure would come years later.

There would be more workshops which may clarify things more and concerns could be discussed.

12. WEB SITE
Ongoing. More information is being publicised. Everyone is encouraged to provide articles for the web site.

13. DISPLAY HOLDERS FOR VILLAGE HALL & TELEPHONE BOX

Clerk provided details of display holders. It was agreed and approved for the clerk to purchase two, one each for the hall and the telephone box.

14. FINANCIAL REPORT

Payment of the following cheques was AGREED and APPROVED:
Cheque no
000465
Silicon Bay Ltd

£54

Cheque no
000466
Kathy Ray Ltd

£48

Cheque no
000467
Cambs C Council

£165.60

Cheque no
000468
Clerks Salary/expenses
£183.33

Cheque no
000469
HMRC



£42

Councillors noted the Financial Report for Jun/Jul 14 and also noted the comments made by the internal auditor.

Clerk reported that she had transferred £1000 from the 30 day notice account to the current account to ensure that the account did not go overdrawn..

15. CORRESPONDENCE & COMMUNICATION

Councillors noted the correspondence brought to their attention:

Cambridge Energy Switch

Drop-in sessions carers week

Funders workshop

16. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A number of issues about the community led plan were discussed.
17. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
To discuss the next Local Highways Improvement Initiative at the next meeting

18. NEXTMEETING

Confirmed as 23 Sep 14 at 7pm in the village hall.

